
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I have found this form extremely difficult to download and fill in. I didn’t want to send an actual 
letter in these difficult times. So I apologise for the format of the response. I would like to add to the 
answer for question 4: 
Trefonen is the only proposed hub settlement with neither significant employment opportunities or 
peak time public transport. Making it a hub would be contrary to Shropshire’s climate change and 
sustainability objectives and so the decision to make Trefonen a hub is unsound.  
 
Please may I add to question 5: 
Trefonen should be removed from the community hub settlements in policy S14.2 communities 
hubs - Oswestry place plan area and schedule SP2.2: community hubs.  
 
I believe that sufficient housing to meet the needs of local people over the plan period can be met 
by ‘affordable exception’ and ‘rural exception’. I am not against all building but believe Trefonen 
should be in rural settlements with a school and the type and size of housing should be small scale 
and respond to requirements for starter, intermediate, downsize and accessible houses or 
bungalows. Any development should conform to the village design statement. I think we should 
guard against the cumulative impact of phased or adjacent developments by the additional wording 
within the affordable exception policies DP4,5,6 and 7.  
 


